
 
March 3, 2025 
 
Dear Chair Sollman, Vice-Chair Brock Smith, and Members of the Committee,  
 
The undersigned organizations representing labor, builders, public health, business, 
environmental justice, faith communities, and climate experts from across Oregon 
enthusiastically urge your support on action to address energy affordability.  
 
As Oregonians struggle with skyrocketing utility bills, Oregon's largest utilities are spiking our 
rates and passing unnecessary costs on to us. For-profit monopoly utilities need to tighten their 
belts like the rest of us. Things like expensive lawyers and lobbyists, advertising, and industry 
association fees should come out of company profits and not our pockets. These expenses add up 
to millions of dollars of “junk” on our utility bills every year. 

When high energy bills force Oregonians to choose between turning their heat on in the winter or 
paying their rent, that’s not resilience. High energy costs make us less resilient and can even turn 
deadly in climate disasters like heat waves and arctic storms. It’s time utility companies stop 
tacking unnecessary, ‘junk costs’ onto our already high utility bills. 

Oregon’s largest for-profit utilities have raised customers’ bills by about 50% in four years. 
At the same time, Oregonians are left shouldering the burden of climbing fossil fuel prices, 
growing costs of wildfire damages and handouts to large industrial consumers. We must take 
action to get utility rate hikes under control. SB 88 will make sure that advertising, legal and 
lobbyist fees come out of company profits, not customer pockets.  
 
More than a dozen states are looking at legislation similar to SB 88, this year. Colorado, Maine, 
and Connecticut have already passed laws to get the junk, like corporate lobbyist fees, out of 
customers’ rates. It makes sense to pay for investments into the heat or power we use, for 
infrastructure, efficiency and service improvements. It doesn't make sense for customers to be 
paying for the public image of our utility. Cutting unnecessary charges from our utility bills is an 
easy way for state leaders to deliver relief to working families and small businesses.  
 
For all these reasons, we respectfully urge your support for SB 88.  

 



 

Sincerely,  
 
Amanda Duncan 
Climate Reality Project Portland Chapter 
 
Claire Prihoda 
Climate Solutions 
 
Greer Klepacki 
Community Energy Project 
 
Brian Stewart 
Electrify Now 
 
Nora Lehmann,  
Families for Climate 
 
Aimee Stone 
Food & Water Watch 
 
Barbara Klein 
League of Women Voters of Oregon 
 
Sarah Wochele 
Oregon Citizens’ Utility Board  
 
Jacqui Treiger 
Oregon Environmental Council 
 
Joel Iboa 
Oregon Just Transition Alliance  
 
Eliza Walton  
Oregon League of Conservation Voters 
 
Samantha Hernandez 
Oregon Physicians for Social Responsibility 
 
Cynthia Ramirez 
PCUN 
 
Hal T. Nelson, Ph.D. 
Res-Intel 
 

Zöe Serrano 
Rogue Climate  
 
Mike Powers 
SEIU Local 503 
 
Emily Bowes,  
Sierra Club Oregon 
 
Alan Journet  
Southern Oregon Climate Action Now  
 
John Seng 
Spark Northwest 
 
Neil Baunsgard 
The Environmental Center 
 
Thor Hinckley 
Third Act Oregon 
 
Metzin Rodriguez 
Unite Oregon 
 
Cheyenne Holliday 
Verde 
 
Dave Cobar 
ZERO Coalition 
 
Diane Hodiak 
350 Deschutes 
 
Linda Kelley  
350 Eugene 
 
Dineen O’Rourke Crowe 
350 PDX 
 
Phil Carver 
350 Salem OR 
 
Debby Garman 
350 Washington County 


